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COLLEGE AND GRADUATE SCHOOL OF EDUCATION, HEALTH, AND HUMAN SERVICES
Office of the Associate Dean for Administrative Affairs and Graduate Education
GRADUATE PROGRAM COORDINATORS MEETING
February 5, 2010
MEMBERS ATTENDING:  Mark Lyberger, FLA; Averil McClelland, FLA; Barb Scheule, FLA; Karen Gordon, HS; Jason McGlothlin, LDES; Kristie Pretti-Frontczak, LDES; Rhonda Richardson, LDES; Jim Henderson, TLC; Janice Hutchison, TLC; Nancy Barbour, Assoc. Dean; Nancy Miller, Grad. Student Services
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Mary Ann Devine, FLA; Shawn Fitzgerald, FLA; Mark Kretovics, FLA; Anita Varrati, FLA; Ellen Glickman, HS; Dianne Kerr, HS; Kim Peer, HS; John Hawks, HS; Karla Anhalt, LDES; Richard Cowan, LDES; Phil Rumrill, LDES; Melody Tankersley, LDES; John West, LDES; Bette Brooks, TLC; Connie Collier, TLC; Lettie Gonzalez, TLC; Marty Lash, TLC; Pat O’Connor, TLC; Nancy Padak, TLC
GUESTS:  None
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION TAKEN

	Approval of Minutes
	Meeting was called to order at 10:50 a.m. by Nancy Barbour.  Minutes from the 12-4-09 meeting were provided to the group to review. Several corrections to the minutes were noted. The minutes will be corrected to reflect these changes.
	Motion to approve the minutes with corrections made by Karen Gordon and seconded by Rhonda Richardson.
Motion passed unanimously.

	Discussion of process for dropping of the M.A. degree
	Nancy Barbour explained she had requested all programs decide if they would like to keep or inactivate the MA from their programs.  This is not a cost saving issue, but a cleanup of the programs.  It was pointed out that it would indeed be a lot of work to get the degree back once it was eliminated.  Some of the programs have had very minor enrollment over the past 30 years (10 in the last 30 years and 5 in the last 10 years).  The paperwork to discontinue the MA would be done by Administrative Affairs and Graduate Education office and would require nothing from the individual programs.  Nancy Miller explained that Graduate Student Services usually gets 100 students who apply to the MA, but only have had one or two actually graduate with the MA in the past several years.  When the office processes the students for graduation they discover that there is no paperwork for their thesis and no thesis hours have been taken.  When the students are contacted they say they do not want to do the thesis.  There was discussion on how the MA is viewed in the professional world. It was shared with the group that this is an individual program decision to keep the degree or not.  
	 All programs will respond to Dean Barbour individually with their decisions.

	Graduate program descriptions
	The Provost office has requested that program descriptions be provided for the development of a GPS system for the graduate program similar to the undergraduate Roadmap/GPS system.  This will allow a potential student to click on a listed interest area and the various programs available for that interest area would be provided.  Each program had to be listed as to what interest area the program would fit into.
Reconciliation of the catalog and the application requirements is currently being done for the Provost’s office. This is to ensure that what the students are seeing in the catalog is actually what is being required when the student applies for the program.  Nancy explained that the GRE specific cutoffs were left out in order not to discourage students who might have other outstanding qualifications but lower GRE scores.  There was discussion among the group regarding the value of the GRE and how the different programs view the results.
Program descriptions have been sent to the schools for review of completeness and correctness.  This is also for the GPS system.  The descriptions are due to Debbie Barber by February 15th.  Nancy will advise everyone if anything additional is needed.
	

	APA guidelines
	It was explained that we will be slowly changing over to APA 6th edition. We will be very flexible this semester with students who have started and have been using the 5th Edition.  The group was asked to notify Luci if their students will be using Chicago style guidelines.
	

	
	Graduate Program Coordinators.  This body plays an advisory role to the Associate Dean for Administrative Affairs and Graduate Education on policies and procedures related to graduate education in EHHS.  As such, it will be forum for discussion of ideas and a means of communication among the various programs.
It will also serve as an appeals committee for graduate students who want to appeal dismissal and admissions decisions.  A sub-committee of three graduate program coordinators, all from programs other than that in which the student is enrolled, will review the student’s appeal with the student having the option of presenting his or her own case in person.  Faculty from the student’s program area have the opportunity to offer their rationale for the decision. The Associate Dean will appoint the sub-committee. Following an examination of the appeal they will make a recommendation to the Associate Dean.  (Revisions to the College Handbook)
	The group present voted unanimously to approve this statement. 

	Graduate Faculty review
	It was explained that all Graduate Faculty members are to be reviewed every five (5) years. We will be having a grad faculty review in the fall. The directors have been told this would be a good time to review and upgrade faculty with an A3 status who have gained experience serving on committees, etc.  Discussion was held regarding the various graduate faculty status levels and what the distinction is.  The possibility of having your status level lowered and how/why that would happen was also discussed.  Nancy explained that the reviews are done at the school level by a faculty committee.

Nancy shared that she has been having conversations with faculty from other colleges regarding the practice of having a grad faculty rep also act as moderator. She explained that this is not done in most other colleges. Discussion needs to be held regarding the grad faculty reps, their role, and would it be better to go outside EHHS for both moderator and grad faculty rep. Nancy asked the group to think about this and to feel free to have a separate moderator.
	

	Curriculum committee process
	Nancy shared with the group that she and Joanne Arhar have been trying to be more specific regarding what is expected of curriculum committee members and the process. Examples of various issues that have arisen in the past several months were given.  The group was told that curriculum proposals should be looked at more carefully by the program groups as these should not be individual efforts, but should be coming from the program.
	

	Other
	There was a brief discussion on forthcoming changes in the GA Budget.  It was explained that these changes have not been finalized as yet. Changes will be implemented slowly and not all will be implemented this year.
	


The meeting was adjourned at

Next meeting:  March 5, 2010 10:45 – 12:00
Respectfully submitted

Luci Wymer, Recorder/NB
